
 
 

 

 

          Newton Hill Community School 

Update: Term 1a 2022/2023 

Ready for Learning - Ready for Life - Reach for the Stars 

Telephone: 01924 303680    admin@newton-hill.org.uk      www.newtonhill.wakefield.sch.uk 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

It has been lovely to welcome you into school this term. I hope you enjoyed the 

opportunity to look at your child’s work and celebrate their achievements during our open 

session. I also hope you enjoyed the Christmas performances and that you have some 

wonderful memories that you will treasure. The children have worked incredibly hard this 

term and we are proud of each and every individual at Newton Hill. Thank you also to 

the staff for their continued hard work.  

And finally, thank you to all our families for your continued support. From all the staff 

at Newton Hill we wish you a wonderful Christmas break and a Happy New Year.  

As always, if you have any questions or concerns please contact school on 01924 303680 

or send an email to admin@newton-hill.org.uk. However, please note that the class 

emails and admin email will not be monitored through the holidays (Friday 16th December 

– Monday 2nd January). Emails will be checked on Tuesday 3rd January.  I would just 

like to remind you that our class emails are for communication about learning only – 

any other queries/questions should be emailed to the office.  

Kind regards, 

Mrs Wheatley & all the staff  

 

 

 

 

 

Please visit the school website for more information and please do follow us on Twitter. 

Just follow us @Newton_Hill_Sch or visit  https://twitter.com/Newton_Hill_Sch 

 

mailto:admin@newton-hill.org.uk
http://www.newtonhill.wakefield.sch.uk/
mailto:admin@newton-hill.org.uk
https://twitter.com/Newton_Hill_Sch


 
 

 

 

Winter Wellness: Information from Wakefield Council 

The winter months bring with them a range of health issues. The weather is colder, the 
days are shorter, and there is also a higher chance you may catch a cold, or other 
winter bug. Many will also have the added worry of increasing bills and keeping 
houses warm. Wakefield Council have put together a guide on how to stay well over 
winter, including: 

• How to manage COVID-19, flu, and other respiratory infections 

• Keeping your home warm and how important this is for your health 

• Looking after your mental health and wellbeing   
 

For more information please visit the link below. Additional details are also attached. 

https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/health-care-and-advice/public-health/winter-wellness 

Christmas & Technology 

Please visit the following site (Internet Matters) for help setting up devices to ensure 

everyone is safe. 

https://www.internetmatters.org/childrens-online-safety-this-festive-season/ 

Useful Links for Parents Advice by age: 

Younger children need different advice and guidance than older children. Older children 

need different advice and guidance than teens. It can be really difficult keeping up 

with everything that is online and what risks and issues may affect children of 

different ages, so on these pages there is some age-related advice and guidance for 

parents and carers: 

 

Pre-school - https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/0-5/ 

6 - 10 year olds - https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/6-10/ 

11 - 13 year olds - https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/11-13/ 

14 plus - https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/14plus/ 

 

Setting up devices: 

It can be difficult knowing all the different settings that are available on different 

devices to help protect children, this includes allowing or disallowing chat, friends, 

spending money, content filters and much more. On these pages you will find the 

details, as well as non-technical instructions, which will help you understand what is 

available to you and how to set up your child's devices. 

https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/health-care-and-advice/public-health/winter-wellness
https://www.internetmatters.org/childrens-online-safety-this-festive-season/
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=623b4dff44&e=68fec11eb1
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=1062d706ca&e=68fec11eb1
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=87b4b601ad&e=68fec11eb1
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=04e3ecf929&e=68fec11eb1


 
 

 

 

 

Gaming consoles and devices - https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-

controls/gaming-consoles/ 

Smartphones - https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/smartphones-

and-other-devices/ 

Broadband and mobile networks - https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-

controls/broadband-mobile/ 

Entertainment and search engines - https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-

controls/entertainment-search-engines/ 

Safety/privacy settings on social media: 

With many children and young people using social media it is important to understand 

what features are available to you to help protect your children. This is also important 

because for the most part, all privacy settings are default off when a new account is 

created, but also because some social media providers change their features quite 

frequently, e.g. TikTok. 

Take a look at this link to see what is available to you and how to set up your child's 

social media. We would also advise doing this with your child so that you can discuss 

the features together. 

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/social-media/ 

 

Winter Water Safety 

We have spoken to the children this week about keeping safe near water. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=6ccf3ca480&e=68fec11eb1
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=6ccf3ca480&e=68fec11eb1
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=dfb506e11f&e=68fec11eb1
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=dfb506e11f&e=68fec11eb1
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=1675e2bbf7&e=68fec11eb1
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=1675e2bbf7&e=68fec11eb1
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=64943a3d50&e=68fec11eb1
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=64943a3d50&e=68fec11eb1
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=27294e7576&e=68fec11eb1


 
 

 

 

Attendance 

If your child is absent from school please let the school office know as soon as possible 

by leaving a voicemail through the school telephone system or emailing admin@newton-

hill.org.uk.  

 

If we do not know the reason why your child is absent we will follow our procedures - 

this is a telephone call to all contacts and possibly a home visit. If we are unable to 

make contact we will refer the absence to the local authority. If you know your child is 

going to be absent please complete an absence request form (available from the school 

office). Please note holidays in term time are not permitted.   

Thank you for your cooperation. 

Wellbeing - Wakefield Future in Mind MHST: Family Newsletter 

Please see the attached Family Newsletter which you may find useful.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Meals 

School meals for children in Reception and KS1 are FREE but if you are considering a 

packed lunch option please have a look at the policy.  

If your circumstances have changed you may be eligible for Free School Meals (FSM). 

You can now apply on line at: https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/schools-and-

children/free-school-meals. If your child receives FSM the school will also receive 

additional funding to support your child.  

mailto:admin@newton-hill.org.uk
mailto:admin@newton-hill.org.uk
https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/schools-and-children/free-school-meals
https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/schools-and-children/free-school-meals


 
 

 

School Uniform 

We have lots of uniform in our lost property bins - Please can we ask that all 

uniform/property is clearly labelled!  

Thank you to everyone who follows our uniform expectations. The pre-loved uniform is 

always available – please contact Mrs Dundas for further information or support. We 

have a range of uniform – all ages. Please make use of the uniform available - all 

requests will be dealt with confidentially.  

Safeguarding 

If you have any safeguarding concerns 

or need any support or advice please do 

not hesitate to contact the school.  

Our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are: Mrs Wheatley, Mrs Whelerton, Mrs Luck, 

Mr Paine, Mrs Dundas, Mrs Myton and Miss Land. 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/ This website offers 

advice and guides for parents which you may find useful. 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-

underwear-rule/ 

If you need support or advice you can contact Wakefield Social Care Direct on 0345 8 

503 503. There are other numbers you may find useful on our school website under 

Safeguarding.  

Dates for your diary 
 

Event 

School breaks up for Christmas  Friday 16th December 2022 

Term 2 starts Tuesday 3rd January 2023 

Tuesday 21st March  9:15am EYFS Parent Workshop (further details 
will follow closer to the time) 
 

INSET DAYS Friday 31st March  
Thursday 4th May (Polling Day) 
Thursday 25th May 
Friday 26th May  
 

 

 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/


 
 

 

Class Emails: 

Class Teacher Year Group Contact Email  

Mrs Luck (Assistant 
Headteacher/SENDCO) 

 and Mrs Greaux 
Nursery 

 
nursery2022@newton-hill.org.uk 

 

Mrs Neal 
Mrs Austin (EYFS Leader) 

Reception A 
 

Reception B 

receptiona2022@newton-hill.org.uk 
 

receptionb2022@newton-hill.org.uk 
 

Mrs Cooke Year 1 
year12022@newton-hill.org.uk 

 

Mrs Darnton (KS1 Leader) Year 1/2 
year1-22022@newton-hill.org.uk 

 

Mrs Buttle Year 2 
year22022@newton-hill.org.uk 

 

Mr Paine (KS2 Leader) Year 3/4 A 
year3-4a2022@newton-hill.org.uk 

 

Miss Mosley  Year 3/4 B 
year3-4b2022@newton-hill.org.uk 

 

Mrs Whelerton  
(Deputy Headteacher) 

Year 5 
year52022@newton-hill.org.uk 

 

Mr Sharp Year 6 
year62022@newton-hill.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

mailto:nursery2022@newton-hill.org.uk
mailto:receptiona2022@newton-hill.org.uk
mailto:receptionb2022@newton-hill.org.uk
mailto:year12022@newton-hill.org.uk
mailto:year1-22022@newton-hill.org.uk
mailto:year22022@newton-hill.org.uk
mailto:year3-4a2022@newton-hill.org.uk
mailto:year3-4b2022@newton-hill.org.uk
mailto:year52022@newton-hill.org.uk
mailto:year62022@newton-hill.org.uk


 
 

 

 

For your reference: 

Unplanned School Closures – Snow/Adverse Weather 

It is coming to that time of year when the weather can start to change. Although snow 

is welcomed by our children it can, as you know, cause issues with schools.  We will 

always aim to notify you of any closures at the earliest opportunity and appreciate that 

this may be at short notice.  

In the unlikely event of a school closure, for reasons out of our control, we will contact 

you via Parent Hub. We will also display messages/updates on our school website 

www.newtonhill.wakefield.sch.uk. 

We will always do our best to stay open, but if for any reason we have to close during 

the day we will contact you via Parent Hub, and information will be displayed on our 

website. A member of the Senior Leadership Team will always stay on site until all 

children have been collected. 

Newts Provision – Adverse Weather 

During adverse weather conditions, various considerations need to be assessed to see if 

school can open safely – for example the number of members of staff who can get to 

work safely, site safety and access.  

Therefore, if there are any occasions of adverse weather (snow/ice/treacherous 

conditions), Newts provision will not be open for breakfast club. This is to allow sufficient 

time for school to assess if school can open safely and if there are enough staff able to 

travel to school safely.  

Messages will be sent to all parents via Parent Hub as reminders should this be the case 

and we will always give advance notice if weather warnings are issued. We will aim to 

notify you by 7am should this be the case. We will always try to stay open during 

adverse weather conditions and school may offer a later opening time rather than a full 

closure depending on the circumstances. Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.newtonhill.wakefield.sch.uk/

